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All peace officer personnel records, including information relating to specific deliberations of the Citizen Police Complaint 
Commission and findings by the City Manager, shall be kept confidential to the extent required by law.  In order to comply 
with this requirement, certain information may have been withheld in this report. 

After its February 11, 2021 meeting, the Citizen Police Complaint Commission submitted recommendations to the City 
Manager.   

The Commission’s recommendations and the City Manager’s findings for some allegations considered during the 
February 11, 2021 meeting are: 

   COMMISSION    CITY MANAGER 

• Sustained – 2 allegations Sustained – 1 allegation (DI) 
• Other – 0 allegations      Other – 1 allegation (DI) 
• Not Sustained – 8 allegations      Not Sustained – 6 allegations (AI, DI) 
• Exonerated - 5 allegations   Exonerated – 5 allegations  
• Unfounded – 9 allegations  Unfounded – 11 allegations (AI, DI) 
• Receive and File – 2 allegations  Receive and File – 2 allegations 

Findings Codes – AI (Additional Confidential Information), DI (Different Interpretation) 

Reasons for Different Interpretation: 

• Photo evidence in case brief
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The Commission had concerns regarding terry stops being humiliating for the party involved. They recommended that 
officers should make every effort to engage suspects in a friendly, non-confrontational way without an immediate search 
unless there is a reason to suspect that the person poses an immediate and identifiable threat. If someone asks for an 
officer’s badge number, the officer should be courteous. If someone is detained and ends up not being a suspect, the officer 
should proactively give them their badge number, possibly on a business card. The Commission recommended that officers 
should introduce themselves when possible and for the Long Beach Police Department (LBPD) to look at creating a 
customer service initiative for the LBPD that every officer needs to take on an annual or bi-annual basis. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


